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July 4, 2018 

 

City of Vancouver 

 

Dear Mayor Robertson and Council, 

 

Re: Public Hearing July 4, 2018 - Letter of Support - Amendments to the Chinatown HA-1 and HA-1A 

Districts Schedule, Design Guidelines and Policies 

Report Reference: http://council.vancouver.ca/20180515/documents/p8.pdf 

 

This letter is in addition to my letter of June 27, 2018 and continues to be in support of the proposed 

amendments above for Chinatown, but encourage further amendments.  

 

This important historic neighbourhood needs these changes as a minimum first step to reverse the substantial 

damage that has been done to the area under the 2011 Heritage Area Height Review (HAHR) policies. But it 

also needs to reverse increased development policies adopted by the city since the Heritage Districts of 

Chinatown and Gastown were transferred from the provincial jurisdiction to the city. 

 

I was strongly opposed to the increased development approved under the HAHR and spoke against it in 2011. 

It has proven to be just as damaging to this precious area as expected. The proposed amendments are a good 

first step to mitigating further damage. 

 

I continue to support amendments requested by the community to: 

 Limit outright development lot widths to 25ft or existing lot size; and 

 Make dwelling use conditional to encourage social housing development and retention of existing affordable 

housing and commercial spaces. 

 

Further, I would encourage you to: 

 Reduce the height and density added to the Historic Districts since they were transferred to the city from 

the province. The Historic District of Chinatown (the whole of the neighbourhood, not just one area of 

Pender St.) should be limited in height and density to the historical forms and that favour retention of the 

existing buildings.  

 All new development should be conditional on retention of existing historic buildings where they exist, 

design guidelines, and new development that is in the scale of exiting adjacent historic buildings in order 

to reduce inflationary pressure on land values. For example, since most of area is historically 2-4 storeys, a 

maximum of 50 ft. should be conditional only. Current proposals of 75 ft outright and 90 ft conditional 

are still way too high and add tremendous amounts of speculative land inflation pressure. 

 

Please take steps to fully reverse the increased development in the heritage districts including under the 

HAHR and protect all of this important heritage area of Chinatown for current and future generations. 

Chinatown should be a destination for adjacent and city-wide population, not to significantly increase 

development within Chinatown. However, passing the current report is an important first step. 

 

Sincerely, 

Elizabeth Murphy 

http://council.vancouver.ca/20180515/documents/p8.pdf



